FINANCE NOTES

GOVERNORS STAFFING & FINANCE

2nd July 2018
Main Budget 2018-19
The spend to date is attached and includes a column with the estimated commitment costs of the additional staff from the Junior school from Sept. 

A few of the budget lines are different from shown previously as before the budget was submitted the school received the corrected budget plan template for the Primary school which included an additional amount for the PE grant (Juniors Sept to March allocation.) This had not previously been included as it is not certain if we will receive this amount or not yet. Also the assumption that all the Junior rates and the superan deficit contribution would be taken form the Junior budget before August was incorrect. They are only paying 5/12ths and the remaining 7/12ths has been added to the primary budget. Long term this will have no effect as any remaining budget from the juniors will be added to the primary budget once the school has closed. The junior school spend is not showing any areas for concern so there should be a carry forward as planned.
The TA basic pay is showing an expected overspend. This includes an estimate of £7k for overtime. There is some additional high needs funding expected which will be approx. £12k which will cover this expenditure. Any other further needs for TA can be covered by the reduced expenditure showing on the Admin line if needed. To ensure a sustainable budget going forward any future needs for TA, replacement of any leavers, will be temporary appointments.
Summer Plans/Amalgamation
Five classrooms in the KS2 building are being redecorated.

IT – Smarter interactive will be in to install new server/wifi/network and set up all the computers. 25 new laptops have been included as part of the project so every teacher will receive a new laptop. Very old laptops will be destroyed and the 10 that the school purchase last year will be used for PPA/Supply/Spares. The new wifi being installed has an annual cost associated with it however the first three years have been included in the project under the amalgamation.

Telephony – The IT company are installing a new phone system and will be contacting the phone companies to transfer lines etc. The new phone system and line charges will again be paid for for the first three years as part of the project.
Gates – the gate company will be in to remove the connection to the juniors from all the gates/keypads and to also install separate timers on the two pedestrian gates so they can operate on timers separately.

The contractors for the building work for the amalgamation are still to be appointed. Once appointed a meeting will be held in school to discuss access arrangements over the summer so that all staff can be informed as which doors will be available for access will vary during the work. 
The junior building roof work will be carried out over the summer but it is likely that work will extend into the first few weeks of the new term. All safety measures will be put in place before eth children return on 5th Sept.

All lettings have been cancelled over the summer.
